

November 30, 2011

Dear Chair and Members, City of London Services Review Committee:

Re: Glanworth Library Branch Business Case

This correspondence to the City of London Services Review Committee, from London Public Library (LPL), is regarding the Glanworth Branch Library Business Case (and options presented in the case) previously submitted to the Committee. The Library Board has deferred its decision to close the branch.

In response to community input to the Library Board at its meeting of September 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2011, the London Public Library Board amended its previous motion to close the Glanworth Branch Library (motion L11/58.1) December 31, 2011. The following is the amended motion:

That Library Board direction that "Renovations for the Glanworth Branch Library not proceed" and that "The branch be closed by December 31, 2011" be deferred until December 31, 2012 in order to allow sufficient time for Administration to open discussions and form a Glanworth Library Service Task Team with the residents of Glanworth having a mandate of determining potential alternative options for the future of library services to the community and the Glanworth Branch Library building. That work is currently underway and the Team will be reporting back to the Library Board at its meeting of December 15, 2011.

Therefore, we respectfully request that the Services Review Committee take no action on the LPL Glanworth Library Business Case at this time.

Please contact me if any other information is required.

HX/ubland Vimmer

Yours truly,

Susanna Hubbard Krimmer

CC: C. Saunders, City Clerk

S. Houde, Director, Business Planning